
 

 

 

 
Project update – Campsie substation  
October 2021 

Sydney Metro is Australia’s biggest public transport project. 
Services started in May 2019 in the city’s north west with a train every four minutes in the peak. Metro rail will be 
extended into the CBD and beyond to Bankstown in 2024. There will be new CBD metro railway stations underground 
at Martin Place, Pitt Street and Barangaroo and the new metro platforms at Central Station. In 2024, Sydney will have 
31 metro railway stations and a 66 km standalone metro railway system – the biggest urban rail project in Australian 
history. There will be ultimate capacity for a metro train every two minutes in each direction under the Sydney city 
centre.  

Systems Connect (an unincorporated joint venture between CPB Contractors and UGL Limited) is delivering line-wide 
work including installing metro rail track, power systems and infrastructure to turn the excavated tunnels into a working 
railway between Chatswood and Sydenham. Line-wide work also includes the permanent systems, services and 
buildings required for Sydney Metro operations between Chatswood and Bankstown. 

Lifting the substation modular buildings into place  
Systems Connect is installing a new substation on Lillian Street, Campsie. Between 10pm Thursday 14 October 
and 5am Monday 18 October 2021 we will be lifting the modular buildings into place. Other work will continue at 
Campsie train station.  

Work to install the substation will involve installing a crane, lifting the buildings into place and dismantling the 
crane. In order to lift the substation buildings, Lillian Street, Loch Street and Beamish Street will be closed with 
detours in place for local traffic. Pedestrian access will be maintained with the support of traffic control. More 
information on traffic changes are in the map over the page. These changes are needed to support the arrival of 
oversized vehicles and for the installation of the substation. Oversized deliveries will arrive outside of standard 
construction hours. 

Temporary parking restrictions 

To allow us to lift the substation into place safely, there will be no parking on Lillian Street, Dewar Street, 
Carrington Street (between Lillian Street and Carrington Square), Carrington Square and Anglo Road between 
10pm Thursday 14 October and up until 5am Monday 18 October 2021. Alternative parking is available, 
please contact the project team for more information. Clearways are strict no-parking zones and apply even to 
local residents or Mobility Scheme Permit holders. Check signs before parking as vehicles left in clearways could 
be towed. 

We will need the following machinery to do the work: a large crane, a pick and carry crane, an elevated work 
platform, two trucks with oversized loads, support trucks for the crane, lighting towers and construction vehicles.  

Project work hours 

As outlined above, this work will be carried out between 10pm Thursday 14 October and up until 5am Monday 
18 October 2021. Outside of these dates, work at the substation will continue during standard construction 
hours, Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm and Saturday 8am to 6pm.  

Underline crossing work 

Over the substation module lift weekend, we will also be completing an underline crossing inside the rail corridor 
near the substation. This will include sleeper and clip removal, excavation, local plant movements, rock 
hammering, installation of conduits, backfilling (including with ballast), compaction with wacker packer/trench 
roller, sleeper installation and clipping up and tamping. Deliveries and spoil removal for this work may need to 
occur outside of the weekend. Systems Connect will also carry out high voltage cable installation work off South 
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1800 171 386 Community information line open 24 hours 

linewidemetro@transport.nsw.gov.au  

Sydney Metro City & Southwest, PO Box K659, Haymarket NSW 1240 

If you need an interpreter, contact TIS National on 131 450 and ask them to call 1800 171 386 

Parade, starting near the intersection with Beamish Street. For more information about this work please refer to 
the monthly notification.  

Keeping you informed  
Sydney Metro is continuing to undertake work across its projects in accordance with current Government advice and is 
implementing physical distancing and travel and hygiene measures to protect employees and the community. To be 
included on our email distribution list or if you have any questions about the power cable work, please contact 1800 171 
386 or email linewideMetro@transport.nsw.gov.au  
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